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OTTERPOOLPARK LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP

MINUTES OF THE BOARD


Date: 25 January 2024

Place: The Jockey Club, Folkestone Racecourse, Stone Street, Westenhanger.

Directors present:  John Bunnett, Gary Ridgewell, Dinah Roake, Sally-Anne Logan. and Rebecca Shoob (chair).

Others present:  John Foster, Economic Development Manager and Peter Wignall, Legal and Governance Adviser


141. Apologies for absence
 
Apologies were received from Connor McConville

142. Declarations under the code of conduct

There were no declarations under the code of conduct.

143. Minutes of the meeting of 7 December 2023

The minutes of the meeting of 7 December 2023 were presented to the board.

Decision: 

That the minutes be agreed.

144. Transition Plan – Reporting

Report 60 appends the latest draft of the Transition Plan and suggest some reporting arrangements.

The board discussed the report.  The board were concerned that the purpose of the LLP and the limits of their authority.

Decisions:

1.To note the latest draft of the Transition Plan

2. That the reporting arrangements to be agreed.

3. To cancel the meeting due to be held on 22 February 2024.

4. To ask Folkestone and Hythe District Council to clarify the LLP’s purpose and the extent of the powers delegated to the LLP.

145. Appointment of External Auditors

Report 61 report recommends the appointment of Kreston Reeves as the LLP’s external auditors.

Decision 

To appoint Kreston Reeves as the LLP’s external auditors

146. Procurement of legal advice for S106 and update on planning consultancy fees.

Report 62 recommends an extension to the contract for legal advice and representation for the LLP for ongoing S106 negotiations.  This would take the total fee over £50,000 and therefore requires Board approval to depart from procurement policy.  The report also provides an update on the contract with Quod for procurement of planning consultancy services, which was approved by Board on 28 June 2023.

Decisions:

1.That the contract with the legal advisor identified in the report be extended by £45,000, which is a departure from the LLP procurement policy.

2. That the departure from the procurement policy be agreed and

3. That the revised proposal for town planning consultancy work for the period to March 2025 be noted.
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